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Collaborative Report  
 

   

  

Exam board meeting: 05 -Jul -2021 
 

 

 



   

1.5   Please provide any additional comments and recommendations regarding the Programme  
 

 

         

   

n/a 
 

  

         

 

 
 

 

 
 

   

         

  

Dr I.J  

 I wish to emphasise effective enactment of teaching and examination despite obvious hurdles of covid regulations 
 

 

 

 

    



    

 

Student performance  
 

 

    

  

Please comment, as appropriate, on:  
 

 

    

     

 



2. Students to be reminded that group work and discussions that take place during those sessions prepare them 
for oral examinations and are vital for developing communication skills (Year Leader) 

Action Deadline:  

31-Oct-2021 

Action assigned to:  

Year Leader; Transition tutor 



    

 

Assessment Procedures  
 

 

    

  

Please comment, as appropriate, on:  
 

 

    

     

3.1   



   

3.4   Standard of marking  
 

 

         

   

Marking was appropriately pitched, consistent and showed no evidence of undue inter- or intra-marker variation. 
 

  

         

 

 
 

 

 
 

   

         

  

Dr I.J  

agree 
 

 

 

 

         

COURSE DIRECTOR: Dr Sarah Channon  

Course Director Response:  

this is pleasing to hear, thankyou 

Action Required:  

 

Action Deadline:  

 

Action assigned to:  

 

    
  

  

 

   

3.5   In your view, are the procedures for assessment and the determination of awards sound and fairly 
conducted ? (e.g. Briefing, Exam administration, marking arrangements, Board of Examiners, participation 
by External Examiners)  

 

 

         

   

Yes - certainly. 
 

  

 



    
 

  

   

3.7   Please provide any additional comm ents and recommendations regarding the procedures  
 

 

         

   

We had an enlightening discussing with the examiners about how they balanced factors relating to online exams - 
time pressures, examination time windows, IT system 'bandwidth'. This has been an ongoing journey for most 
universities over the last year. 

 

  

         

 

 
 

 

 
 

   

         

  

Dr I.J  

agree 
 

 

 

 

         

COURSE DIRECTOR: Dr Sarah Channon  

Course Director Response:



    

 

General Statements  
 

 

    

  

 
 

 

    

     

4.1   



   

4.5   I attended the meeting of the Board of Examiners held to approve the results of the Exa mination  
 

  

          

   

Yes 
 

  

          

   

Additional comments, particularly if your answer was no:  
 

 

          

   

 
 

   

          

 

 
 

 

 
 

    

          

  

Dr I.J  

no due to technical issues on-line 
 

 

 

  

          

 

   

4.6   Candidates w ere considered impartially and fairly  
 

  

          

   

Yes 
 

  

          

   

Additional comments, particularly if your answer was no:  
 

 

          

   

 
 

   

          

 

 
 

 

 
 

    

          

  

Dr I.J  

no comment 
 

 

 

  

          

 

   

4.7   The sta ndards set for the awards are appropriate for qualifications at this level, in this subject  
 

  

          

   

Yes 
 

  

          

   

Additional comments, particularly if your answer was no:  
 

 

          

   

 

 



   

4.9   I have received enough training and support to carry out my role  
 

  

          

   

Yes 



    

 

Completion  
 

 

    

  

If you have identified any areas of good practice, please comment more fully here.  We may use 
information provided in our annual external examining report:  

 

 

    

     

5.1   Do you have any suggestions for improvements based on experience at othe r institutes? We may 
use information provided in our annual external examining report:  

 

 

         

   

Assessment represents a large tranche of work for RVC staff - due to the complexity and range of the material 
examined, and the large number of students. We would encourage the RVC to continually consider how these 
pressures on staff may be reduced. The modes of examination are diverse and appropriate, but it is worth 
considering whether it is possible to reduce the size of some exams, and still maintain the current high standards. 
 
Like most higher education institutions, the RVC will also no doubt consider what has been learnt during the 
COVID outbreak. Were some altered modes of teaching and assessment actually better than what went before? 

 

  

         

 

 
 

 

 
 

   

         

  

Dr I.J  

I agree with this statement and suggest that it has been raised in previous discussions 


